May 11, 2022

Board Meeting May 10, 2022


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
MAY 9, 2022
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, May 9, 2022 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent: Mike Archer. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:01 Rod Hatcher of 3014 E. Court recommended a movie “2000 Mules.”   Closed at 6:02.
Reports:  County Commissioner Earl Poleski reported that the County Fair is looking to have a good year; Department on Aging is taking nominations for Senior Volunteer of the Year; and the Commissioners are looking into Emergency Dispatch and how it could be improved.  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that they completed the consortium training; Officer William Mills resigned due to moving out of state; the process has begun to look for a new Fire Police Chief.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that the medical calls still is the number one reason for emergency dispatches; Pancake Day was a success about 600 people and the club made approximately $3300 donations over expenses.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Buck to approve the disbursements for the month of April 2022 totaling $215,947.43.  Roll Call: 6 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $170,158.80.  Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to accept the Regular Board minutes of April 11, 2022.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Walz to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger Report of Revenues and Expenditures for April 2022; the Financial and Cash Summaries for April 2022 and the Public Safety Report for April 20222.  Approved. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  Supervisor Herlein reported that our two “DPW” employees are cleaning up the Township of litter and tires in anticipation of our Tire Recycling (May 14) and Clean-up Day (May 21); Memorial Day Parade on May 30 with service at noon and parade at 1:00 p.m.; ARA hearing on May 18th; meetings with Summit and EGLE for water plan is still moving on; sewer discussion with the City has seen no change.
NEW BUSINESS:   
Text Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance regarding Owner-Occupied Business: The Planning Commission has been working on text amendments for the Zoning Ordinance regarding owner-occupied businesses.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to approve the recommended text amendments from the Planning Commission to Owner-Occupied Business (final draft dated April 13, 2022)   Roll all: 6 yes.  Approved.
Summer Office Hours:  Dave recommended to the Board that the office go to summer hours of Monday through Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. A motion was made by Buck and seconded by Ganton to approve the summer change of hours.   Approved.

Public and Board Comment:   Julia Stonestreet updated the board of her deputy clerk’s illness and told the board that she is looking into hiring a new deputy.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the June 13, 2022 regular board meeting
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